
 

 
 
 

 

FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
AGENDA 

 
February 8, 2011 
12:00 – 1:00 PM 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER      Bill Mason 
        Committee Chair 
 
 
FINANCE REPORTS 
Financial Report      Cynthia Nixon 
Slots Report 
Quarterly Financial Summary 
 
Action Item:  SAMHSA Budget Amendment  Cynthia Nixon 
Action Item: Sandalwood Full Service School  Linda Lanier 
  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Calls to nonprofit leaders     Dr. Egan 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Council funding report     Linda Lanier 
Annual report 



 
 
 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
February 8, 2011; 12:00 – 1:00 PM 

MEETING SUMMARY 
 

ATTENDING:
Board 
Dr. Bill Mason 
Dr. John Balog 
Ken Wilson 
Jill Smith 
Gloriden Norris 
Dr. Anne Egan – by phone 

Staff: 
Linda Lanier 
Cynthia Nixon 
Kitty Tucker 

 
Dr. Bill Mason, Committee Chair, called the meeting or order at 12:05 PM. 
 
FINANCE REPORT: 
Cynthia Nixon presented the finance statements, quarterly financial summary and slot 
reports (attached) with no significant issues to report.   
 
FUNDING: 
ACTION ITEM: FY 10-11: Managed Access to Child Health Budget Amendment – 
Members were asked to approve a budget amendment for the addition of one line item, 
and changes to other line items.  This amendment does not alter the contract amount.  
The Board had questions regarding some of the changes, staff was asked to bring that 
information to the February board meeting.  The Action Item was tabled. 
 
ACTION ITEM: FY 10-11: Sandalwood Full Service Schools – Members were asked to 
direct staff to release a Request for Proposal for funding of mental health services at the 
Sandalwood Full Service School.  This RFP would be a one year contract award to 
begin July 1, 2011 in the amount of $230,000. This funding is realized by the change in 
federal regulations where the Commission no longer needs to provide funding for after 
school meals/snacks for children over the age 13, this funding will be provided by the 
federal government. John Balog made the motion; Ken Wilson seconded; the motion 
passed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Dr. Egan reported on her phone calls to the board chairs for Community Connections 
and Boys and Girls Club regarding the organizations unspent funding from the Children’s 
Commission.  Both board chairs were receptive and understanding of this board’s 
position regarding fiscal responsibility to the taxpayer to ensure funds are distributed and 
used appropriately. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Linda presented for discussion information regarding the council districts and how funds 
and programs are distributed within each district. 
 
There being no further business, Dr. Mason adjourned the meeting at 1:05 PM. 
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